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Twister Highlights – December  4





Issue: No. 15   
TO:  Prairie Heights Elementary School Parents and Patrons                                                                                      FROM:  Cynthia Schrader, Principal
•Each year prior to the Thanksgiving break, Prairie Heights Elementary School celebrates Immigrant Day, Native American Day, Pilgrim Day, or Pioneer Day.  This year it was Pilgrim Day.  During their physical education classes in the morning, classes took care of one responsibility in having the table ready for the Thanksgiving feast shared by all in the gym.  Older students set up tables and chairs, while younger students accomplished such tasks as putting on placemats.  Instead of lunch sections, which normally take place, staff and students ate together.  Prior to the feast, all of the students and staff entered the makeshift Mayflower ship and had a reenactment of the tight quarters and experiences of the early settlers arriving by this ship.  

•Recently PHES staff discussed how they could brighten the lunchroom.  Several years ago students had decorated the Dwight lunchroom with a good character theme.  It was determined symbols of Kansas would be an appropriate choice to decorate our new lunchroom.  During a morning session on Pilgrim Day, all grades with the exception of third, painted Kansas symbols cut from plywood.  It was amazing to see all of that activity going on at one time under the direction of Angela Moore, who teaches art two days per month (sponsored by the Prairie Heights PTO).  Since the third grade class was making bread in the bag on Pilgrim Day, third graders painted an enormous, plywood buffalo the previous art lesson.  Others helping students Pilgrim Day were Norma West, Cheryl Monihen, Shirley Spittles, and Michelle Landez.

•In the afternoon each class made presentations to the multi age groups rotating through classrooms.  Kindergarten students under the guidance of Alicsa Mayer, had prepared pumpkin pie in a bag for all to sample.  Grade 1 entertained students with games of the era such as marbles.   Second graders shared two dioramas of the Mayflower and the Pilgrim’s feast with all students.  Grade three had prepared a sample of bread for everyone to taste, plus a loaf of bread to take home to their families, under the guidance of Chelsea Richmond, Lori Mullen, John Talley, Ashley Anderson, Lorie Underwood, and Betty Lathrop.  To compliment the bread making, the fourth grade made butter to sample with the bread.  Following the purpose for the Mayflower Compact, grades 5 and 6 had students sign their personal PHES Compact with feathers dipped in ink. 
